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January 17, 2025

VIA EMAIL TO Bryan.Lethcoe@dot.gov

Mr. Bryan Lethcoe

Director, Southwest Region

Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA)
Department of Transportation

8701 S. Gessner Road, Suite 630

Houston, TX 77074

RE: CPF 4-2024-033-NOPV
Dear Director Lethcoe,

Freeport LNG Development, L.P. (FLNG) is in receipt of your letter dated December 20, 2025 (ref. CPF
4-2024-033-NOPV), wherein PHMSA identified four (4) probable violations arising from the incident
that occurred at FLNG’s natural gas liquefaction facility on June 8, 2022 and recommended an
assessment of a civil penalty in the amount of $1.540,800. As PHMSA notes in its letter (see Footnote 3
therein). through a Consent Agreement and Order in CPF 4-2022-051-NOPSO, FLNG previously
implemented corrective actions to address the four probable violations identified in PHMSA’s letter.
Having already addressed the potential violations, and in an effort to collaboratively progress beyond the
June 8™ incident with PHMSA. FLNG will not contest the proposed civil penalty.

FLNG will process the payment of this proposed civil penalty in accordance with PHMSA’s payment
instructions.

Sincerely.
Crgitally saned by
Shaw 050
H Date: 2025.01.17
Ottls 125118 0600
Shaw C. Ottis

Senior Vice President, General Counsel & Secretary
Freeport LNG Development, L.P.

cc:

Ian Curry (ian.curry@dot.gov)
Kelsey Gagnon (kelsey.gagnon@dot.gov)
Chad Hall (chad.hall@dot.gov)
Timothy O’Shea (timothy.o’shea@dot.gov)

Freeport LNG Development, L.P.
333 Clay Street, Suite 5050 ® Houston, Texas 77002-4173
Phone: 713-980- 2888 Fax: 713-980-2903





